

Statement for Conference and Society Web Sites:
Some states have banned the use of state funds to travel to states that do not afford legal protection from discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation, gender identity, and gender expression.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The leadership of the six partner societies that host the annual BOTANY conference agreed not to hold our joint annual meeting in those states.   The list of these banned states may change over time.   We will avoid these states at the time venues are selected (3-4 years in advance).   If a state is added to the list after contracts have been signed, the partner societies agree that we must honor those contracts, as breaking them would be financially devastating to each participating society and significantly affect our abilities to carry out other activities related to our missions.


Letter to Governments Affected by Travel Ban:
We are writing as the Presidents of the XXXXXXX, international organizations of professional and student biologists specializing in the plant sciences. Together we hold an annual five-day meeting, which in recent years has attracted more than 1000 attendees to cities such as Rochester, MN, Boise, ID, New Orleans, LA, Fort Worth, TX, St. Louis, MO and Savannah, GA, and Columbus, OH.
The Executive Boards of XXXXXX have decided not to hold our annual conference in your state.   A number of our attendees reside in states where state-funded travel is prohibited to XXXX (fill in state) because your federal or local governments have enacted a law that (1) has the effect of voiding or repealing existing state or local protections against discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation, gender identity, or gender expression; (2) authorizes or requires discrimination against same-sex couples or their families or on the basis of sexual orientation, gender identity, or gender expression; or (3) creates an exemption to anti-discrimination laws in order to permit discrimination against same-sex couples or their families or on the basis of sexual orientation, gender identity, or gender expression.

We regret therefore that we will not be considering cities in your state for the location of our annual conference as long as such laws are in place.  Our annual conference is known to contribute anywhere between $XX,XXX - $XX,XXX to local economies.  We hope you will consider this in future decision-making.


